







## **Chryston Community Hub**

## Newsletter No. 6 - December 2021

## **Recent Developments**

As previously advised in newsletter no. 5, the water vole relocation on the new Chryston Community Hub site has now been completed and all water voles have been re-homed.

As part of planning conditions, we are required to conduct an Archaeological Survey of the site in advance of any construction activities commencing. Currently these survey works are scheduled to commence on or around the 9<sup>th</sup> December 2021 and will take approximately 2 weeks to conclude.

These survey works will entail the following: -

- 1. Metal Detector Survey of the site for a period of 1 2 Days
- 2. Trenching to be carried out to approximately 5% of the site with a mechanical excavator to establish if there are any archaeological remains for a period of 5 7 days

Should any archaeological remains be found we shall liaise with North Lanarkshire Council to establish the next steps. Please note should this occur the periods noted above may be extended to allow further investigation works to be carried out.

## **Next Steps**

Once these works are complete, a full survey report shall be issued to North Lanarkshire Council's Planning Department. The main construction works for the Chryston Community Hub are expected to begin in the new year.